Minutes of the Monthly Meeting for the City of Kevil

December 4,2023

Attendance: Mayor Charles Burnley, Commissioner Romaine, Wiggins,
Cooksey, City Clerk Lindsey, & Tim Myatt

The City of Kevil met in regular session on December 4, 2023 at 10:00 am.
Minutes of the previous meeting were read, Commissioner Cooksey made a
motion to accept the minutes as read. Commissioner Romaine 2nd the
motion. Motion Carried.

Minutes:

-Tim provided information he has received so far on the sidewalks in
Whispering Oaks. Our Contact has been out for the Holiday weeks but
stated he is in discussion with the legal department. We will wait to
hear from him before proceeding.

-Commissioner Rathman reported the Christmas Dinner will be moved
to Dec. 8th due to scheduling conflicts.

Sheriff Giles and Deputy Grief gave the Sheriff's report for October.
They will also be taking donations for local families for Christmas. A
motion was made for the City to donate $250.00 to the cause. 1st by
Commissioner Rathman, 2nd by Commissioner Cooksey. Motion
Carried.

- The Commission was updated on the Animal Shelter saga on
Richard Burnley.

-A motion was made to pay the city employees the annual longevity
pay of $250.00 in the month of December. 1st by Commissioner
Cooksey, 2nd by Commissioner Romaine.



-A motion was made for Lindsey to establish a new bank account at
FCB to collect customer deposits. 1st by Commissioner Cooksey, 2nd
by Commissioner Romaine. Motion Carried.

-An update was provided on the progress of the new Fire Station and
the amount of department calls. Electrical will start this week. The
department has received 95 calls to date. 30% MVA 18% medical. 98%
have been mutual aide. Reba had to be worked on, a new siren box
was installed and the annual service was performed.

-Tim received info from the KLC during the meeting. Their
recommendations are the same as previous. They recommend a
neutral contract that is familiar with ADA compliances. The
recommended compliances are based on the 2010 requirements. We
will see a jump in premiums and it will not go back down. KLC is
recommending we do not proceed with anything more until
assessments have been made. They will send Tim contractor
information that specializes in ADA requirements.

-A motion was made to adjourn. 1st by Commissioner Rathman, 2nd
by Commissioner Romaine. Motion Carried.

Approved: 1/8/24

City Clerk



